LAXTON PARISH COUNCIL
7.30pm 21 March 2018

PRESENT:  Councillors Yarrow, Bray, Collins, Goulden, Moore and Sweeting.  
Apologies were received from Councillors Newton and Alan Bravey, Clerk.. 
The Parish Council met at Victory Hall, Laxton.

33/18
DECLARATIONS OF PECUNIARY AND NON-PECUNIARY INTERESTS – There were no declarations.  
34/18
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING - Resolved – That the minutes of the meeting of the Council held on 28 February 2018 should be confirmed as a correct record and signed by the Chair.  
35/18
CLERK UPDATE- The new litter bin for Saltmarshe has been ordered and a request submitted to the Community Payback Scheme for a litter pick.  Community Heartbeat Trust had agreed to provide defibrillator training, but the date was to be confirmed.

36/18
WARD COUNCILLOR UPDATE – There were no Ward Councillors present.  
37/18
PUBLIC PARTCIPATION – There were no members of the public present. 
38/18
CORRESPONDENCE - Resolved – (a) that the following correspondence should be received by the Council:
i. NHS,  Details of Goole Urgent Treatment Centre

ii. Waterways Partnership,  Promoting national lottery funding for heritage projects

iii. ERYC, Invitation to Village Task Force Walkabout – 945, 27 March

iv. Network Rail, Cancellation of 3rd March drop in session.

v. ERNLLCA, GDPR Update 

vi. Humberside Police, Newsletter

vii. Humberside Police, Advising of break ins in the Howdenshire Area

viii. Member of Publics re impact of diversion route on Saltmarshe
b) that Councillors Collins, Goulden and Yarrow would take part in the Village Task Force Walkabout and would raise: i) the overgrown heads at Rose Villa, St Peters Lane and Back St making footpaths too narrow to walk on ii) standing water at railway crossing, Station Road, iii) poor state of repair of Church Close road iv) need to check inspection pits for surface water and that c) that the Council would consider making a bid for the national lottery funding for heritage projects to support at WW1 commemoration event. 
39/18 – TESTING PARISH EMERGENCY EQUIPMENT – Resolved – i) That the equipment would be tested on the 5th May 2018 at 10:00am and ii) that the Clerk would investigate why the defibrillator at the Bricklayer’s Arms was beeping.  
40/18 – FEEDBACK FROM JOINT CHURCH, VILLAGE HALL, PUB AND PARISH COUNCIL ​– Councillors Bray and Goulden provided an verbal update on the productive joint meeting that had been held on the 13 March 2018.  


Resolved – i) that the Parish Council supported the actions proposed at the meeting, ii) that the Parish Council would encourage the Church and Village Hall to share their accounts on the parish website, iii) the Parish Council would ask more detailed updates on the finances of the Village Hall given its long term loan commitment, iv) that a representative from the Laxtonbury organising group would be asked to provide an update to next Parish Council meeting, including whether any support was required from the Parish Council and clarity on how the event supported the village hall,  v) that the Clerk would seek quotes for an additional notice board near Back Street / Jubilee Avenue, vi) that East Riding of Yorkshire Council would be asked whether colour coded walking and cycling routes could be produced for the parish, vii) that the Parish Council would look into the costs of supporting a community event, such as hiring a band and viii) that the Parish Council would investigate holding a community lottery to support local good causes.
41/18 TRAFFIC MANAGEMENT FOR RAILWAY CROSSING CLOSURES – The Council discussed the significant community concern following the recent road closures due to works at the railway crossings.  Residents had complained that the roads and lanes in the area were not capable of supporting the increased traffic flow.  Road users unfamiliar with the small lanes were driving much too fast and causing road safety issues, as well as causing significant damage to the grass verges.  There was also concern that often there was no work taking place at the crossings when the traffic management was in place.

Resolved – a) That an urgent email be sent to the East Riding of Yorkshire Council asking for immediate improvements to the traffic management prior to the next closure b) the Parish Council would request a meeting with Network Rail and East Riding Highways to resolve issues with traffic through Saltmarshe and c) the ERYC be asked whether there were any plans to tidy the damaged grass verges.
42/18 WIND FARM GRANTS UPDATE– Councillor Moore reported that Laxtonbury and the Village Hall had been successful in obtaining grants from the Sixpenny Wood fund.  Councillor Goulden reported that the Goole Fields Wind Farm fund had awarded over £17,000 in the latest round of grants. It was noted that the fund was likely to be over subscribed.

Resolved – That residents would be advised to submit any wind farm grants as soon as possible. 
43/18 PUMPING STATION UPDATE – Work at the pumping station was progressing well despite the bad weather.  All the river work was now complete and inlet concreting and the laying of base slabs for the substation control panels was underway.  Pumps would arrive at the end of May and installed early June.   
44/18 HIGHWAYS, DYKES AND DRAINS – Resolved - The Parish Council would request an inspection of trees by the highway following a fallen tree at Saltmarshe and that a blocked drain at Cotness Corner / Chapel Lane would be reported to ERYC. 

45/18  ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT – Resolved – That cheques should be signed to pay the following accounts:
	i. HMRC – PAYE March – £57.50

	ii. Alan Bravey  - Salary March - £86.85

	iii. ERNLLCA – Training  – £22.50


46/18
ITEMS FOR NEXT AGENDA –Resolved – (i) that the next meeting of the Parish Council would be on the 25th April 2018 and agenda items would include a discussion on Community Lottery and an update on Laxtonbury.     
SIGNED:







DATE:
118                                       

